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Key Dates for
your Diary 

Summer Term 1 

SLT Message

Parent/Carer Cream Tea
Afternoon + Book Fair

Tuesday 25th April 

After what seems like a long cold winter, we are
finally in the summer term, and thankfully (for a

week at least) the weather seems to have joined in
too!

This is the term when we get to do some really
exciting things in our locality… For instance, on a
weekly basis we will have an exciting green time
activities back on the menu. Such as the track,

surfing and beach activities. Its’ clinically proven
through many different studies that exercise and

outdoor activities have a direct positive impact on
people’s mental health, so what better way to
support our children than trying to enable as

much of these things as possible.
 

Also, around this time of year, is when you may
see exciting opportunities for residential trips

come up in the newsletter and through
communication from school, so for instance we

have recently authorised a trip to the Isles of
Scilly, and are in the process of booking up school

camps, both locally, as well as the South of
France! Please remind your children that to be

bale to access these types of trips they will need
to show consistently safe and positive behaviour

on other more local trips such as greentime,
outdoor ed and PE.

 
For many of our learners, those in year 11, this will

also be their last full half term with us, some of
them have been with us for over 5 years, so we are
really excited to support them in taking exams and

setting up their post 16 destinations. We are
support proud of every single one of them, and

wish them the best in their upcoming
examinations and assessments.

 
Luke Bolsin

 

My skills, My Future -
Inclusive Careers Festival

(YR 9,10,11)
Wednesday 3rd May 

Eco Week @ OTS
Tuesday 9th May

Half Term 
Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd

May 

Bank Holiday (School
Closed) 

Monday 1st May

Bank Holiday (School
Closed) 

Monday 8th May

Tribe Trip - Helford
11th-12th May 



Summer Menu 

IMPORTANT INFORMATIONIMPORTANT INFORMATION

We encourage Key stage
4 students to revise over

the next coming weeks
and leading up to their

exams in June. BBC
Bitesize is a great

website to use!

In preparation for upcoming exams... 
In the Autumn term we sent out notices that provide exam candidates with all the
information they need to ensure they are following the rules laid out by external exam
boards. Please read these notices and talk these through with your child to ensure they are
aware of the rules. If you have any further questions, please contact your child's tutor
team. (Please click the link below to view the documents on the OTS school website) 

Student Zone - Oak Tree School (oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk)

Home - BBC Bitesize

Summer After School Clubs  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk/parents-and-carers/student-zone/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize


AFTERNOON TEA @ OTS

PARENT/CARERPARENT/CARER
News

DISCOUNT CARD AVAILABLE

The Max Card is the UK’s leading discount
card for families of children with additional
needs to use at venues across the UK to get

free or discounted admission. 
 

Click the link below to apply. 
 

Cornwall's Max Card Scheme | Care and
Support in Cornwall

Thank you to everyone who took part in the Transition Survey. We have taken all
comments on board and will update you soon on things we aim to do to improve our

in school and post-16 Transition. Please see the survey results below. 

https://www.supportincornwall.org.uk/kb5/cornwall/directory/advice.page?id=NuFBHhkdogQ&fbclid=IwAR34vykpCbnKw1TcYrQf_otcfcpQuPm-_fhCD0Wv3t7-KmQMU2iXPl-fdDE
https://www.supportincornwall.org.uk/kb5/cornwall/directory/advice.page?id=NuFBHhkdogQ&fbclid=IwAR34vykpCbnKw1TcYrQf_otcfcpQuPm-_fhCD0Wv3t7-KmQMU2iXPl-fdDE


CLASS NEWSCLASS NEWS

 
The Spring term has seen a lot of new starters join Oak Tree School which is always exciting and with the school continuing to grow, our staff team is too. Within the Student Welfare Team, we have taken on two new
members – Tegan and Vinny. The first half of the Spring term saw the opening of our new site Oregon, offering a designated space for our KS3 and KS4 students. This has meant that the Student Welfare Team is now

working across two sites, ensuring that there is a member of staff available to offer student support if and when it is needed. As the Student Welfare Team has doubled in size, it has enabled us to provide further
therapeutic support across the school. Tegan and Vinny are both running Draw and Talk sessions, overseen by the EPs, which encourages free expression through drawing and is targeted at students who can find it
difficult to engage in open conversation. In addition to this, Luke and Ronan run a Restorative Justice group which targets students that have experienced a particularly difficult altercation, and aims to discuss what
happened and encourages relationship repair between them. These sessions provide students with an opportunity to sit down and discuss their individual perspectives, and utilises staff support to try and find some

common ground and understanding. This has been particularly successful with some of our older students, who can be very reactive but then incredibly reflective in these sessions once emotions have settled. There is
also a focus on how we as a Student Welfare Team can support them with their own coping strategies and discuss useful tools to help the student in difficult or negative interactions. 

 
As we move forward with the Summer term we are eager to continue our support of students and deliver the best education and pastoral support possible. With our new team members and now working across two sites,

this term will be an opportunity to try new approaches with the students, and improve our current way of working. We are exploring new debrief techniques to increase student engagement in self-reflection, and
consistently working towards decreasing our numbers of RPI. We are looking forward to see what the Summer term brings!

 

STUDENT WELFARESTUDENT WELFARE

Luke 
Terry

Ronan 
O'neill

Vincent
 Trevenna 

 

Tegan 
Hooper

Raising money for the
Bowel Cancer

supporting the Bobby
Moore Fund. 

Lots of staff and students wore
their favourtie football shirt to raise

money and awareness for Bowel
Cancer in support of the Bobby

Moore fund. In total we raised £40
towards the charity. Thank you to

all those who got involved snd
donated. 


